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First of all, Iôd like to wish all 

our members a Happy Canada 

Day. This is a day of            

celebration that I consider     

especially important to honour 

our veterans as they have and 

continue to play a major role in 

the freedoms we celebrate as we recognize this day of 

our countryôs independence as a nation. 
 

It was nice for Donna and I to get away for vacation 

the last week of May where we enjoyed a very       

relaxing week in The Black Hills of South Dakota. 

Some of you may have a tough time picturing it but 

Donna and I had an awesome time with adventures 

that included zip lining, cave touring and a helicopter 

ride. We saw the building of the Crazy Horse    

monument and Mount Rushmore. It was a very busy 

week and the perfect break that we both needed! 

While in South Dakota, Donna and I took the         

opportunity to attend the Black Hills National   

Cemetery Memorial Day Service held on May 26th at 

11:00am in Sturgis. The event was very moving,   

seeing first hand the rows and rows of crosses     

marking the gravesides of fallen heroes and we had 

the honour of laying a carnation beside the grave of a 

fallen soldier. It was breathtaking to be able to      

participate in the ceremonies to recognize the         

remarkable sacrifices of these veterans, to bring   

freedom to their nation. We also had the opportunity 

to meet the Department of Veteran Affairs Secretary 

Larry Zimmerman. Larry will serve over 70 000   

Veterans within the borders of South Dakota. In 

speaking with Larry, his vision, mission and focus are 

to be the voice for South Dakotaôs Veterans and I  

personally thank him for everything he does for all 

veterans, whether it be in the USA or Canada.   

Thank-you for allowing me to share our experiences 

with you!   
 

Comrades, just a reminder of our Unit and Ladies 

Auxiliary Anniversary on July 12th at 7:00pm in the 

John Thompson Lounge. As I mentioned in our last 

newsletter, I would ask that as many of you as      

possible come out to support our award winners and 

recognize them for their contributions. There will be 

a light lunch served.   
 

At our last general meeting, we opened the floor for 

nominations to attend our upcoming Dominion    

Convention to be held in Penticton, B.C. in early   

October. I congratulate Len Cook, Elvia Furtanni, 

Marg Rixen and the alternate Beryl Torgasows who 

will represent Unit 283.   
 

Comrades, in the past I have had procedures in place 

to deal with any complaints of operations of our unit. 

It has come to my attention, that these procedures are 

not being followed in all circumstances. Just a       

reminder that the following is the appropriate        

protocol for dealing with any concerns:  

 

¶ Problems with the operations of the Unit are 

to be directed, in writing, to the President, 

myself Hayden Kent.   

 

¶ Problems regarding staff can be directed to 

the Operations Manager, Diane Humphreys, 

who will resolve the matter and involve me in 

the matter, at her discretion, if necessary.   
 

Just a reminder that all letters of concern must be 

signed, dated and include pertinent contact             

information.   
 

Throughout my years as President of Unit 283, I have 

supported our staff and will continue to work with 

them to ensure that the needs of our members are  

addressed respectfully and efficiently.   
 

As I said at our last general meeting, even though 

these are our summer months and I know many of 

you are out and about trying to enjoy the short season 

that we have, I would like to remind you of your   

valued patronage and ask that you continue to support 

our unit and enjoy time with other members on our 

deck and at our weekly events!   
 

In closing, Iôd like to thank Sylvia and her committee 

for a great day at our CanAm Golf Tournament.    

Unfortunately we were rained out but a lot of fun and 

camaraderie was had back at our Unit, and we look 

forward to making our way down to Grand Forks at 

the end of the summer! A special thanks also goes out 

to Gord Kent who has given up his past 6 weekends 

to complete many projects around the club. His time 

and support is appreciated ï thanks Gord! 

PRESIDENTôS REPORT 
Hayden Kent 



We had our last General Meeting on June 10th with 95 

members in attendance. We are now all looking     

forward to a nice, long and warm summer. We will 

meet again on September 9th. 

 

Thank you to Ed Mazur and helpers for doing a great 

job planting the Unit flower beds. I am sure they will 

be as lovely as last year. 

 

A donation for $1000.00 was made to the Sunshine 

Fund to help send under-privileged children to     

summer camp. 

 

A good sized group of members enjoyed an afternoon 

of socializing, fine food and dancing to the music of 

Ricky Redbone at a Visitation at Rockwood 303 on 

June 11th. 

 

Golf is well underway at John Blumberg Golf Course 

every Thursday at 8:30am. Unit 283 will be hosting 

the Annual Unit versus Over 55 Golf Tournament at 

John Blumberg on July 27th. A list is on the bulletin 

board. 

 

Our barrel of collection for our Craft Sale in October 

will be placed in the John Thompson Room in       

mid-August. Please keep us in mind if you are    

cleaning out your basement or garage. We will      

appreciate any new or used goods.  

 

Congratulations to Phyllis and Ron Reader for a    

successful arrival of Congolese refugees they helped 

out of a situation in Thailand (see Free Press June 19th 

article) and also congratulations to Phyllis for        

receiving a 2014 Governor Generalôs Award.   

 

REGULAR AND UPCOMING EVENTS 

July 4th Over 55 Meat Draw 6:30pm 

July 8th Executive Meeting 1:30pm 

July 27th Unit versus Over 55 Golf Tournament, 

Blumberg Golf Course, 8:30am 

August 14th Charleswood Legion Visitation 12:30pm. 

Come out for an afternoon of fun and games.  

September 2nd Executive Meeting 1:30pm 

September 9th General Meeting 2:00pm 

September 22nd - 24th Shooting Star Casino             .        

(bring your golf clubs)      

Every Thursday 1:15pm Bingo in Stillwell Hall 

 

PLEASE CHECK BULLETIN BOARD FOR       

UPCOMING EVENTS 

If you know anyone on the sick list, please call Nick 

Dudar at 204-888-8723 

HAVE A GREAT, SAFE, SUMMER! 

OVER 55 & RETIRED  
Marg Rixen 

Two of our Over 55 members at Assiniboine Downs: Pat Gibson (far left) and Judy Reed                     

(3rd from the left), winner of the big pot in a race named after her, the Judy Reed Mambo Combo.   




